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A 
fter decades of service to Cronton 
Parish Council and the community 
of Cronton Councillor Pat Green has 
decided to retire. 

Pat has been a hard-working and innovative 
councillor. For many years Pat organised 
the Annual Service of Remembrance and 
the Christmas celebrations. These two 
events are probably the most important in 
the Parish Council 
calendar. She has 
been the voice of 
reason on many 
occasions and with 
her experience 
with Citizens Ad-
vice has been a 
great source of 
knowledge on 
many subjects. 

Long Serving Councillor Retires 

Apart from serving as a councillor Pat was a 
long time governor at Holy Family School 
where she assisted in taking the school for-
ward to become a great place of learning for 
our young children. 

For most of her life Pat and her late husband 
Jimmy were very much involved in athletics. 
This was very important to both of them. They 
officiated at the highest level of the sport and 
are highly regarded for their commitment and 
the work they did to bring on the country’s 
young athletes. 

Pat’s experience, knowledge and calm ap-
proach will be missed by Parish Council mem-
bers. 

All Councillors wish Pat well in her retirement 
and would like to thank her for the years of loy-
al service she has given to the community of 
Cronton.  

Cllr Shaun Cooper (Vice-Chair) 

T 
he vibrant 

hues of sum-

mer flowers 

brighten up the   

areas outside the 

shops and on 

Cronton Road.  

We must again 

thank the Cronton 

Garden Centre for 

their generous   

support together 

with the volunteers 

who regularly     

water the plants. 

WELCOME 

Newly Co-opted 

Councillor 

 

David Thomas 

THANK YOU 



Service of Remembrance Sunday 

11th November 2018 
 

The annual service of remembrance 

will take place at 10.45 am 

on Sunday 11 November  

at Coronation Gardens 

This year particular tribute will be paid to all of 
those who lost their lives in the first world war 

which ended 100 years ago. 

I 
n remem-

brance of the 

end of the war 

and the millions who 

were killed or came 

home dreadfully 

wounded, Beacons 

of Light will be lit 

around the country 

at 7pm on 11th No-

vember 2018. 

 

The event will also 

commemorate the 

huge army of men 

and women on the 

home front who, of-

ten in dangerous 

and exhausting con-

ditions, underpinned 

the war effort - keep-

ing the wheels of in-

dustry turning and 

bringing home the 

harvests. The bea-

cons will symbolise 

the light of hope that 

emerged from the 

darkness of war. 

(Extract) 

Participants are en-
couraged to arrive 
on foot.  Anyone     
travelling by car 

should park in the 
car park (limited 

spaces) and not on 
the roadway. 

 

The Beacon Lighting Ceremony        
in Cronton 

 

will commence at 6.45 pm 
                      on Pex Hill 

 
This is part of a national  

commemoration with beacons being lit 
all over the country 

All are invited to attend this important 
event. 

 



Cronton Village           (extract) 

This ancient village 

was called Crawen-

ton:Settlement of the 

Crows, by the Sax-

ons, and despite its 

proximity to industri-

alized Widnes,  

Cronton retains its village life, its sense of his-

tory and its rural setting. With a long recorded 

past, unique buildings, rural industries and vil-

lage crafts, Cronton is a rare survivor in the 

Modern Age. And it is still favoured by the 

glossy, garrulous crows!  

T 
he interpretation boards for               

Coronation Gardens and St Anne’s 

Well are going to be installed in        

approximately 6 weeks. 

 

St Anne’s Well              (extract) 

St. Anne's was a natural well with a great flow of 

water, which was said to cure rheumatic patients. 

It was back-filled in the late nineteenth century, 

when the water was 'poisoned' by the body of a 

dead animal.  In the past, the ancient stocks were 

positioned close to the well, which was also known 

as a Stocks Well (dedicated to St. Anne). Old 

maps show Stocks Well Lane leading to the 

stocks. Many believe the well to be late Medieval  

in origin, when the cult of St. Anne had become 

widespread in England.  

WARD COUNCILLORS           

(Whiston and Cronton) 

Terry Byron 0151 208 3281 

Gillian Flatley 07713 818 795  

Tony Newman 0151 292 4884 

Coffee Morning 
 

on Thursday 
25th October 2018 

at the Community Centre 

at 10.30 am  
 

to raise funds towards 
the Senior Citizens 

Christmas Party. 

How would you like Knowsley to look by 
2030? 

That’s the question the council and its part-
ners are asking you as part of their work to 
develop a new long-term vision for the bor-
ough. 
  
This work will consider the type of place Knowsley could be and what it could 
offer the people living and working here in 2030. 
  
To be able to do this, we need your help. 

What matters to you? What could make a difference to your future? 

We need to understand how the people living, working and studying in 
Knowsley 
today, feel about the place and what their hopes for the future are. 

We need people from all parts of the community – residents, businesses, 
young 
and old - to share their views, opinions and experience of life here today. We 
need to 
know what matters to you and what you would like to see in the future. This 
isn’t 
just about the physical environment or facilities but other issues like educa-
tion, 
jobs and health. 
  
We are now beginning a period of in-depth engagement with the community. 
The new long term strategy for Knowsley will be developed over the next 18 
months, will launch in 2020 and run until 2030. 

Follow @knowsley2030 or visit www.knowsleynews.co.uk/ 
(search 2030) for the latest news and how you can get in-
volved in helping to shape the future of the borough. 

Let’s talk 2030 

https://twitter.com/knowsley2030
http://www.knowsleynews.co.uk/
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Chairman 

Will Cook  0151 424 4612 

Vice-Chairman 

Shaun Cooper  0151 424 6006 

Councillors 
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Answer Phone No. 0151 420 0235  

email :   

crontonparishcouncil10@gmail.com 
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John Foran 0151 424 5248 

Ged McGann  0151 424 0770 
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Dave Rostance  0151 424 4799 
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Coming Council Meetings 

At Cronton Parish Council Office, 

commencing at 7.00 pm  

Monday 3 September 2018 

Council Meeting 

Monday 19 September 2018 

General Purposes & Environment 

Committee 

Finance and Policy Committee 

Monday 15 October 2018 

Council Meeting 

Monday 29 October 2018 

General Purposes & Environment 

Committee 

Finance and Policy Committee 

Monday 26 November 2018 

Council Meeting 

Monday 10 December 2018 

General Purposes & Environment 

Committee 

Finance and Policy Committee 
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To comply with the General Date Protection Regulation (GDPR), the Parish Council adopted and pub-
lished the following documents on the Council’s website CRONTON.ORG 

 Privacy Policy 

 General Privacy Notice 

 Consent Form 

 The Council’s Privacy Notice for Staff, Councillors and Role Holders 
 

Contact Details 

Please contact us if you have any questions about this Privacy Notice or the personal data we hold 
about you or to exercise all relevant rights, queries or complaints at: 

The Data Controller, Cronton Parish Council, 7 Hampton Drive, Cronton, Knowsley WA8 5BZ     

Answer Phone : 0151 420 0235  

Email : crontonparishcouncil10@gmail.com 

General Data Protection Regulation  

Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 

There are a number of ways you can contact Merseyside Police 

999   For emergency only 

101 For all non-emergencies 

ONLINE   For all non-emergencies 

commcen@merseyside.pnn.police.uk 

C.Community.Hub.1@merseyside.pnn.police.uk 

 

Meeting notices 
will be posted on 
the  notice board 
and on our 
website -
Cronton.org 

 

The press and 
public are 
welcome to 
attend all Council 
meetings and will 
be invited to 
speak at the 
public 
participation 
session. 

mailto:commcen@merseyside.pnn.police.uk

